







Notice of Public Hearing

Senate Standing Committee on Health
Senate Standing Committee on Codes

Oral Testimony by Invitation Only
(Written testimony is welcome)

[image: SenateSeal-bw1.JPG]SUBJECT:	Criminal Drug Diversion of Non-Controlled Substances

PURPOSE:	To consider legislation criminalizing the improper transfer and inappropriate possession of non-controlled substances and the subsequent effects on Medicaid expenditures and public health.

Albany
Tuesday, June 7, 2011
12:30 PM
Hearing Room A
Legislative Office Building

Senator Kemp Hannon, the Chairman of the New York State Senate Standing Committee on Health, and Senator Stephen Saland, the Chairman of the New York State Senate Standing Committee on Codes will be holding a public hearing to consider proposed legislation (S. 5260-A Hannon) that would criminalize the improper transfer and inappropriate possession of non-controlled substances and the subsequent effects on Medicaid expenditures and public health.

It has been reported that there has been an expanding black market in non-controlled substances throughout New York.  Non-controlled substance prescription medications are used to treat debilitating medical conditions such as AIDS/HIV, asthma, and diabetes.  These medications are not only expensive, but can have significant side effects when they are not handled and dispensed appropriately.  Among the reports of diverted non-controlled substances, have been the misuse and improper transfer of Medicaid prescriptions.  This has not only resulted in non-compliant patients but also in some cases, has been redistributed through complicit pharmacists to unsuspecting patients, resulting in a significant defrauding of the Medicaid system and public health issue.

Existing state law does not adequately equip law enforcement to address the large-scale black market in non-controlled substances.  This public hearing will examine proposed amendments to current state law to alter penalties for diversion of prescription medications and contemplate criminal penalties for the fraudulent prescription, dispensing, and procurement of non-controlled substances, as well as unlawful possession of non-controlled substances.

Oral testimony is by invitation only and will be limited to 10 minutes in duration followed by questions from the committee members.  Twenty copies of any prepared testimony should be submitted at the hearing registration desk.  Written testimony is welcome and may be mailed or emailed to the Chairs.  

In order to meet the needs of those who may have a disability, the Senate, in accordance with its policy of non-discrimination on the basis of disability, as well as the 1990 Americans with Disabilities Act (ADA), has made its facilities and services available to all individuals with disabilities.  For individuals with disabilities, accommodations will be provided, upon reasonable request, to afford such individuals access and admission to Senate facilities and activities.   
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